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Quality Promotion Committee

Quality Promotion Committee Meeting

Wednesday 16th January 2013          
 11am-12.30pm A204
Minutes
In attendance: Jim Dowling (Deputy President - Chair), Sarah Ingle (Secretary – Director of Quality Promotion), Ursula Baxter, Conor Brennan, Claire Bohan, Neil Patrick Collins (DCUSU), Brenda Daly, Paraic James, Billy Kelly, Caitriona Lally, Martin Leavy, Aisling McKenna, Caroline McMullan, Ruth Mattimoe, Phylomena McMorrow, Anne Morrissey, Davide Susta, Sharon King (St Patrick’s College), Julie O’Donnell (In attendance - DCUBS).
Apologies received from:, Francesco Cavatorta, Fergus Donohoe, Mary Ivers (All Hallows) and John Murray (Mater Dei).
Welcome: Julie O’Donnell, Accreditation & Assurance Officer from DCUBS was welcomed to the meeting.

1. Adoption of Agenda – The agenda was adopted with no changes.
2. Minutes of meeting held 14th November 2012 – The minutes were adopted. 
3. Action items – SI provided an update regarding completed and ongoing action items:
Action 1: SI is meeting with the Dean of the Faculty of Science and Health next week to review the development of the QuIP and discuss potential changes to the indicative seven year quality review timetable in regard to the allocation of Schools in the Faculty of Science & Health on the timetable. 
Action 2 & 3 (Comments): Following a review of the summary of DCU student feedback processes document provided by FD, a discussion took place on the relevant issues. Included in this was a conversation on how best to set up a mechanism or structure that analyses the data and reports back to the relevant respondents.  The Chair noted that student feedback is provided by a variety of means in Schools and Faculties including informal and formal feedback via Programme Boards. 

AmcK also provided an update in regard to what student information is available to view online, and how this can be accessed.
· The 1st Year Student Experience Survey - data available for 2008-2012

· Academic Programme Survey - data available for 2010/11 and 2011/12

· Quality Enhancement and Survey of Teaching (QuEST) - module level surveys. Data availability is pending

· Irish National Student Survey (INSS). This is due to be piloted in March 2013, data availability is pending.

· EDUCAUSE Center for Applied Research (ECAR) survey covers IT familiarity and usage issues. This is conducted annually and summary data is available for 2010/11 and 2011/12.

Action 4: SI will be meeting with representatives from HR, Estates, Library and Finance on 17th January along with AMcK to discuss the potential for undertaking a joint staff survey to undertake research for the individual self assessment reports. 
Action 5: The 2013 QuID funding call for applications was completed in December 2012. It is on the agenda for discussion today.
Action 6: SI is developing a note on costing issues in relation to the seven year quality review cycle.  
4. Matters arising not on agenda: 

a) The revised indicative seven year quality review schedule was approved by Executive with minor amendments.

b) EUREQA (QA in West Balkans Universities Tempus project) to take place in Brussels on 27-28 February 2013. SI to attend on behalf of DCU.

5. DCU Colleges Update.
Sharon King updated QPC regarding the St Patricks College review of Communications and related processes. SPD has just completed its first survey of communication structures, and was happy with the response rate. The next stage is to meet with stakeholders. The recruitment of a Communications and Marketing officer is also in process. SK also advised that the new Director for Quality Promotion will shortly take up office in SPD. SI noted that she took part in the interview panel for this role.
6. Irish National Student Survey (INSS) progress update 

BK & AMcK provided an information update on the INSS. The project is on target to run a full national pilot of the INSS in March 2013, and will focus on student satisfaction.  All first year, final year and taught post grad students will be surveyed.  
The INSS model is based on the Australasian Study of Student Engagement (AUSSE). There is one overall plenary group managing the process and three sub-working groups – Communications and Reporting; Survey Design; and Technical Issues. AMcK and BK are representing DCU on two of the groups.   Some discussion took place in regard to how best to roll out roll out the survey in DCU, whether though Moodle or by student emails. 
Following analysis of the data there will be eventual comparisons made between all HE institutions involved, as the data will be published publicly. Results will be published, at Level 1, Faculty level, not by School or Programme.  Some discussion took place in relation to Oscail as some questions on the survey may not be entirely appropriate to distance education students. An INSS information event will be held on 1 February facilitated by Prof. George Kuh. 
7. QQI Update
QQI staff are continuing the settling in process following the amalgamation of the four Irish quality agencies. A QQI information update was circulated to universities and other HEIs in December 2012. SI is currently preparing the usual Annual Institutional Report (AIR) to be provided to QQI later in the month. In previous years this would have been submitted to the IUQB. The Annual Dialogue meeting between QQI and DCU is scheduled to take place on 15th May 2013.

8. Accreditation and Quality Assurance in DCU Business School
Julie O’ Donnell, Accreditation & Assurance Officer from DCUBS reported on her role as Accreditation and Quality Officer in DCUBS. She also updated QPC on the AACSB accreditation process and provided information on upcoming DCUBS Accreditations and professional memberships.

As an addendum to this report, CMcM advised that the recent "Institutional Readiness Assessment" completed by EmbanetCompass had proceeded in a very positive manner. Although no official report is provided for this kind of assessment, informal feedback indicated that DCU was one of the most impressive institutions reviewed by the assessor, who was in particular impressed by the collegiate atmosphere which exists within DCU. CMcM thanked all those across the university who had participated in the assessment exercise.
9. Quality Review Updates
Secretary’s Office: The Peer Group Report and Quality Improvement Plan have been published on the QPO Website following approval from Governing Authority.
Office of Student Life: The Peer Group Report and Quality Improvement Plan have been published on the QPO Website following approval from Governing Authority.
Oscail: The QuIP follow-up meeting has been postponed until April/May.
Student Support & Development: The PRG report and QuIP will be provided to Governing Authority for publication approval next month.
Faculty of Science & Health: The PRG Report has been sent to SMG, and will be provided to Executive in February.
Registry: The PRG draft report was received by Registry and the final report is in progress.
NCPST: The PRG Visit will take place 10-12 April 2013.  PRG nominations are in progress, three members have already been confirmed.

ISS: The PRG visit will take place in 1-3 May 2013. PRG nominations are in progress, three members have already been confirmed.

10. Quality Improvement & Development (QuID) Funding 

Calls for QuID proposals were sent out by email in December 2012. The deadline for receipt of applications is 25th January 2013.  There have been a few queries regarding using funding for online learning initiatives.  QPC agreed that original applications would not be provided to staff members, but that project completion reports should be made available on the QPO website. A QPC subgroup will be meeting on the 31st January to discuss and recommend for approval the QuID 2013 applications. QPC members were asked to encourage colleagues to submit QuID applications this year.
11. QPO Activities November 2012 – January 2013
SI updated QPC on the Quality Promotion Office activities not addressed during the meeting. 

· SI presented a paper entitled: Institutional Integration of Quality Assurance & Enhancement in an Irish University Context at the 2012 European Quality Assurance Forum (EQAF) held in November 2012 in Tallinn, Estonia. The paper was well received and was subsequently accepted for publication in the conference proceedings. 

· SI attended an IHEQN consultation meeting/seminar held in RCSI on 13 December 2012 regarding the development of guidelines for collaborative and transnational provision.
AOB  - Trial of new beverage provision for meetings. QPC Members requested to complete a related survey.
Next QPC meeting:  20th March 2013
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